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Standout runner Keegan Smith, 
a sixth-grader at Sacred Heart 
Cathedral School, added to his 

winnings two national titles and a 
regional crown, all on consecutive 
weekends last fall.
	 Keegan, who is 12 years old, 
�nished �rst in the Cross Country 
Coaches National Youth Champi-
onships held Nov. 17 at Tom Saw-
yer State Park in Louisville, Ky., 
winning a race against more than 
100 runners.
	 He then triumphed Nov. 24 in 
the Foot Locker Cross Country 
South Regional Championships at 
McAlpine Greenway in Charlotte, 
N.C. His time of 10 minutes, 21 
seconds, bested the runner-up by 6 
seconds in a �eld of 94.
	 Keegan brought home the gold 
medal from the AAU Cross Coun-
try National Championships held 
Dec. 1 at Victor Ashe Park in 

Knoxville. Keegan’s time was good 
for another 6-second win over the 
second-place �nisher against a �eld 
of 257 runners. �„

Keegan Smith wins two nationals, regional

St. Joseph hoops teams
off to strong start
St. Joseph School girls basket-
ball players (top photo) Da’siah 
Downs (34), Jamin Williams (22), 
and Tinsley Walker (4) battle 
for possession in a game against 
Maryville Christian. At right, 
Brandon Winton of the Bull-
dogs drives for a layup against 
Maryville Christian. The Lady 
Bulldogs started the season 21-1 
and 10-0 in conference play, while 
the boys team stood 19-2 overall 
and 8-2 in the conference.

Notre Dame’s ’79 state-champion baseball team reunites
Notre Dame High School’s 1979 baseball team won the Fighting Irish’s one and only 
state championship in the sport. The team recently got together to recreate its team 
photo. From left are (front) Barry Courter, Charlie Cooper, Robert Kosky, Chuck Cart-
er, Brian MacDougal, Ed Fisher, David Sorrick, and Mark Gang and (back) coach Jon 
Keene, Greg Dennis, Kevin Kollmansperger, Terry Blake, John Sellman, Mark Den-
nis, and David Fisher.
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Dr. Punch teaches the ‘art of the interview’ at KCHS
Dr. Jerry Punch, a professional broadcaster who has covered sports for ESPN, 
teaches the “art of the interview” to students at Knoxville Catholic High School in 
December. Dr. Punch was telling students to be prepared, have more background 
information on the subject than needed, but most importantly, listen to what the 
subject says as there may be follow-up questions that can prove most insightful.

Keegan Smith

Knoxville Catholic High 
School senior state cross 
country champion Jake Ren-

free was named to Team USA Track 
& Field and competed in the Junior 
Co-Ed Relay in central Scotland on 
Jan. 12, earning a silver medal.
	 On Jan.19, Jake was invited to run 
in the Virginia Showcase at Lib-
erty University in Lynchburg with 
an opportunity to qualify for the 
prestigious Millrose Games in New 
York. Jake had to win the 1-mile 
race with a sub-4:15 time. He came 
from behind down the homestretch 
to win with a time of 4:13.70.
	 The 112th Millrose Games are set 
for Saturday, Feb. 9, in New York 
City. �„

Honors continue for KCHS’s Jake Renfree

Jake Renfree

St. Joseph School honored after Giving Tuesday
Nov. 27 was recognized as Giving Tuesday, and hundreds of donors generously gave 
in support of parishes, schools, and ministries in the diocese through the #iGiveCatho-
lic campaign. Overall, contributors in the Diocese of Knoxville supported 24 different 
ministries. With the additions of of�ine gifts made after Giving Tuesday, $67,409 was 
raised as of Dec. 10. Through support from Catholic Extension, the diocese this year 
awarded two prizes based on most unique donors. St. Joseph School in Knoxville had 
the most unique donors during both Advanced Day Giving and on Giving Tuesday. 
Above, Allison DiGennaro of the diocesan Stewardship Of�ce gives a $1,000 check 
to (from left) St. Joseph principal Andy Zengel, director of advancement Howie Som-
payrac, and school president Father Chris Michelson. The Diocese of Knoxville was 
part of a much larger #iGiveCatholic campaign. Across the country, people “gave 
Catholic” and raised more than $5.6 million to support Catholic ministries. The next 
Giving Tuesday is Dec. 3, 2019.
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KCHS students travel to Indy for SEEK 2019
Several Knoxville Catholic High School students traveled to Indianapolis over 
Christmas break for SEEK 2019, a �ve-day Catholic faith experience. Father Mi-
chael Hendershott and Sister John Catherine Kennedy, OP, led the excursion that 
dived into the deeper meaning of life, love, and true happiness. Also pictured are 
(from left) AJ Jackson, Clara Hay (class of 2018 graduate), Sibeal McGrath, Ra-
chel Coco (on tiptoes), Maggie Keener (in front of Rachel), Adelaide Moulton, and 
Alex Dusky. Not pictured is Maddie Vanderhoofven.
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